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Texas Sigma Rho 
University of Texas at Arlington, Arlington, Texas 


Chartered May 16, 1969. Number 90. 
 
Goals for 2008-2009 


The goals of the chapter were to involve 
student members in general body meetings. 
Also, the chapter sought to recruit qualified 
Mechanical Engineering students to join. We 
hope to be more recognizable among the 
student body. 


Activities 
The Texas Sigma Rho chapter held a resume 
critique for its members to help them hone 
their resumes for potential employers. The 
Texas Sigma Rho chapter attended the 2009 
National Convention. The chapter actively 
recruited qualified Mechanical Engineering 
students. Pi Tau Sigma members were also 
introduced to the Mechanical Engineering 
faculty at the University of Texas at Arlington.  


Graduates 
Elena Berger - Naval Research Lab 
Thomas Cross – N/A 
Emile Menair – Graduate School UTA 
Eric Olson – Graduate School UTA 
Jesse Roberts - Alcon Labs 
Ryan Robertson - Graduate School 
George Teng – Graduate School 
Ken Ying - Pratt and Whitney 


Awards & Recognition 
     Elena Berger - Carl Files Service Award 
     Thomas Cross - ME Outstanding Senior 
Scholarship, Great Beginnings Engineering 
Scholarship 
     Alexander Nghiem- ME Outstanding Junior 
Scholarship 
     Ryan Robertson - Graduated Summa Cum 
Laude 2009 
Names of New Members 
Fall 2008 Pledges 


N/A 
Spring 2009 Pledges 
    Christopher Alberts Elena Berger 
    David Case  Thomas Cross 
    Stephen Dickinson Cole Grandjean 
    Emile Menair  Alexander Nghiem 
    Michael Nguyen Allison Niemann 
    Shawn Niemann Eric Olson 
    Brannon Pair  Jesse Roberts 
    Ryan Robertson Mark Symank 
    George Teng  Ken Ying 
Transfer of Responsibilities 


The chapter initiated the new pledges on May 
14, 2009. The new initiates pledged to uphold 
the high standards for the fraternity. Then the 


fraternity nominated and elected the new 
officers. Following this meeting the previous 
officers met with the new officers and 
explained the responsibilities of the officer 
positions. Records for the fraternity were 
passed on to the new president. 


Plans for 2009-2010 
The chapter plans to continue involvement in 
various service projects in the community as 
well as increase involvement in on campus 
activities. Also, we plan to boost membership 
by recruiting qualified Mechanical 
Engineering students to join our chapter. We 
hope to hold a resume critique and more 
meetings in the upcoming semesters. We may 
design and produce a Pi Tau Sigma T-shirt for 
our members. We are planning a fundraiser to 
cover expenses for sending our members to the 
national Pi Tau Sigma Convention where we 
hope to actively participate. 


Chapter Officers 
President Christopher Alberts 
Vice President Brannon Pair 
Treasurer Allison Niemann 
Secretary Stephen Dickinson 
JCEO Rep. George Teng 


Chapter Advisor 
Dr. Panos S. Shiakolas 


Contact Information 
http://mars.uta.edu/pitausigma/index.html 


Reporter 
Brannon Pair 
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PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


 


2010-2011 


 


University of Texas at Arlington Sigma Rho 


 


Initiations  


 


 The Texas Sigma Rho chapter considers juniors in the top 25% of their class, and seniors 


in the top 35% of their class, based on grades, to join Pi Tau Sigma. Of these, students who have 


at least a 3.2 GPA, and have taken at least 24 credit hours at UT Arlington are invited. Once 


invited, students must attend an information session, be interviewed by the president or current 


officers of the chapter, collect 15 professor’s signatures in their favorite textbook (to encourage 


interaction with the faculty), and pay $85 dues to attend the initiation and banquet dinner. Two 


initiations took place this year; initiations were held on December 15, 2010 and on April 30, 


2011. 


 During the initiation, the initiates are brought into a dim room with the current members. 


The president and vice president present what is expected of a member of the Texas Sigma Rho 


chapter of Pi Tau Sigma, and explain what the coat of arms and key signify. The initiates then 


take an oath to uphold the standards presented to them, and sign their names on an initiation 


form. After the ceremony the initiation banquet dinner is held. 


 During fall recruitment the Sigma Rho chapter was able to successfully initiate 9 new 


members, bringing the active member count to 22. The following spring semester the chapter 


pushed for recognition on campus by posting fliers, handing out pamphlets, posting messages on 


classroom chalkboards, and participating in certain engineering events. With the efforts of the 


current members the chapter was able to recruit and initiate 24 new initiates, more than doubling 


the chapters’ size. 


 


 December 15, 2010 Initiation 







Chapter Activities 


 


At the beginning of each semester, members formed committees which met to plan out 


specific events. These committees consisted of career events, social events, meeting activities, 


initiation/ recruitment, and fundraising.  These committees made it possible for the chapter to 


participate in a variety of activities throughout the school year. Chapter meetings were held once 


every two weeks, and consisted of activities such as resume and interview workshops, research 


development and tours, and internship awareness. Outside of meetings members went on field 


trips to two separate locations. One trip was taken to learn about the manufacturing processes 


required to mass produce steel and the other gave a look inside how specialty tools are created.  


The Texas Sigma Rho chapter also sent its Recording Secretary to the Pi Tau Sigma 


national convention in Florida. A full report was submitted so that members would know what to 


expect and to encourage more members to consider attending next year.  


The chapter also participated in Engineering Week at UT Arlington by programming a 


robot which could detect and avoid the edge of a table. A booth was set up in one of the 


engineering buildings and students were allowed to take control of the robot. This helped raise 


awareness of the university's Pi Tau Sigma chapter and gave members a chance to recruit new 


members.  


 


Also each semester, an initiation and banquet was held for new initiates. After initiation 


all members in attendance, current and new, go to dinner which allows everyone to become 


acquainted and talk about the upcoming semester. 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


April 30, 2011 Post Initiation Dinner 







Some of our members put together a mixer where Pi Tau Sigma and the women’s 


engineering society on campus went out for drinks and a good time. This event proved to be 


successful and will be continued in semesters to come. 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


Other 


 The Texas Sigma Rho chapter congratulated nine active members who accomplished 


their goal of graduation this May. Each played a significant role in the chapter’s development 


and growth throughout their membership.  


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


Some of our May 2011 Graduates 







 The chapter’s last act of the semester was to design and order Pi Tau Sigma shirt. 


The shirts will show students that Pi Tau Sigma is an active society on campus and will 


spark the interests of others. This will be key during next semester’s recruitment period, 


as our goal is to once again double in size. 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


Some of our May 2011 Graduates 








Pi Tau Sigma Chapter Annual Report 


2011-2012 


Texas Sigma Rho  


 


A. Initiations 


 


 The requirements to join the Texas Sigma Rho chapter of Pi Tau Sigma at The University 


of Texas at Arlington include the following prerequisites: 


 


1. Junior or Senior standing 


2. Top 35% of class per GPA 


3. Collect 15 professor signatures on the inside cover of favorite engineering text book 


4. Personal interview with President or Vice President 


5. Attend induction ceremony and pay $85 membership fee 


 


The induction ceremony consists of bringing the honorary members into a dimly lit 


conference room with our coat of arms and emblem projected onto a large screen.  Places are set 


for each inductee complete with Pi Tau Sigma literature and bents.  A PTS stole and chords are 


placed in the middle of the table along with a mounted polished bent.  The rituals of Pi Tau 


Sigma are then read aloud by the president and vice president with the inductees reciting their 


portion accordingly.  This concludes the initiation ceremony.  The post initiation ceremony 


celebrations consist of taking the honorary members out to dinner at a local restaurant will all 


charges covered by the Texas Sigma Rho chapter. 


 


 


B. Chapter Activities 


 


The Texas Sigma Rho chapter of Pi Tau Sigma participated in several activities in the 


2011-2012 school year.  We held bi-weekly meetings hosting professional speakers from several 


disciplines including career development, public speaking and presentations, industry experts, 


and internship/co-op placement.  Texas Sigma Rho held an annual fundraiser in the form of a 


raffle.  Local restaurants charitably donated gift cards and other monetary items to be raffled in 


order to raise funds for our chapter.  The Texas Sigma Rho chapter was involved in tutoring 


underclassmen in the fundamentals of statics and dynamics.  Social events were organized with 


Pi Tau Sigma alumni allowing current undergraduates the opportunity to interface with graduates 


working in industry.  Overall the 2011-2012 school year was a success and the Texas Sigma Rho 


chapter looks forward to a productive and rewarding 2012-2013 school year. 








PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


 


2014-2015 


 


TEXAS SIGMA RHO 


 


A. INITIATIONS 


 


The initiation procedures for the 2014-2015 academic year for the Texas Sigma Rho chapter are 


listed as follows, and closely match those performed the previous year.  


 


The candidates for initiation were chosen based upon their grade point average, academic 


standing with the university, and year of study. Candidates had to be in the top 25% of their class 


based upon GPA if they were juniors, and in the top 30% of their class if they were seniors. No 


freshmen or sophomores were invited. In the Fall 2014 semester, 119 students were invited to 


join Texas Sigma Rho. In the Spring 2015 semester, 187 students were invited. The President 


and Vice-President collaborated together and determined the candidates by sorting and filtering a 


spreadsheet provided of the students in the department by the university.  


 


Several requirements were placed upon the candidates before they could be fully initiated as 


members into the Texas Sigma Rho chapter. The first requirement was to attend an informational 


session. Several info sessions were held each semester in order to inform the candidates what Pi 


Tau Sigma is, what the Texas Sigma Rho chapter does, and to answer any questions they may 


have. These were attended by the President and some of the other officers depending upon their 


availability, including the Vice-President, Secretary, and Treasurer. 


 


Another requirement was for the candidates to take one of their engineering textbooks and have 


various professors in the Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering department sign the inside 


cover of the textbook. This requirement is a good experience for the candidates to familiarize 


themselves with their professors, and it has been a long-standing tradition of the Texas Sigma 


Rho Chapter.  


 


Two initiation ceremonies were held in the 2014-2015 year, one in the spring and one in the fall. 


The first ceremony was held December 2, 2014. 16 candidates were officially initiated into the 


Texas Sigma Rho chapter of Pi Tau Sigma. The second ceremony was held April 30, 2015. 18 


initiates were officially initiated into the Texas Sigma Rho chapter of Pi Tau Sigma. 


 


B. CHAPTER ACTIVITIES 


 


The Texas Sigma Rho chapter participated in several activities during the 2014-2015 year. Texas 


Sigma Rho had a presence at many of the activities run by the College of Engineering as well as 


the Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering department. These include the College of 


Engineering Welcome Bash and the Explore MAE event for freshman. At both of these events, 


Texas Sigma Rho had a table, poster, and informational materials to explain what Pi Tau Sigma 


was and what it meant to be a member. This community engagement helped spread awareness of 


the organization throughout the campus. 







Other activities include attending Engineering Student Council meetings at the university each 


month. Representing our organization at each of these meetings gave us more funding for trips 


and other events held as the Engineering Student Council is a primary source of funding for 


engineering organizations on campus. A designated officer was sent to each meeting to represent 


Texas Sigma Rho. 


 


Texas Sigma Rho held one member meeting in the fall, and one in the spring. These meetings 


were held to facilitate the general business of the organization, including planning events, 


electing new officers, and informing the members of any necessary information. In the fall 


meeting, new officers were elected including the Vice-President and Treasurer.  


 


Two members of the Texas Sigma Rho chapter, the Vice-President and the Engineering Student 


Council Representative attended the annual Pi Tau Sigma convention at the University of Illinois 


at Urbana-Champaign in the spring semester. Upon their return they presented a report detailing 


their experience at the convention and recommendations to improve the current Texas Sigma 


Rho chapter after talking to other members.  


 


Several members and officers of the Texas Sigma Rho chapter graduated in both the fall and 


spring of the 2014-2015 school year. These students had the opportunity to purchase and wear 


the traditional Pi Tau Sigma stole and chords during the graduation ceremony. A large majority 


chose to wear these items during graduation and proudly represented the only international 


mechanical engineering honor society. 


 


C. OTHER 


 


This year, the Texas Sigma Rho chapter of Pi Tau Sigma participated in several university 


events, held various meetings, elected new officers, and attended the national Pi Tau Sigma 


convention. A total of 34 new members were inducted into the organization and several old 


members are returning to school the next academic school year. Moving forward, the Texas 


Sigma Rho chapter has a bright future ahead of it. It has the membership levels, participation, 


and funds to be able to hold more events, increase campus awareness, and give back to the 


university. This will allow the Texas Sigma Rho chapter to grow and prosper, while at the same 


time upholding the tradition and legacy of the Pi Tau Sigma honor society.  








PI TAU SIGMA - TEXAS SIGMA RHO - ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 
Fall 2015 – Spring 2016 


 
A. Initiations  
 


The initiation procedures for the 2015-2016 academic year for the Texas Sigma Rho 
chapter are listed as follows, and closely match those performed the previous year.  


The candidates for initiation into the Texas Sigma Rho Chapter were chosen based upon 
their grade point average, academic standing with the university, number of credits completed in 
The University of Texas at Arlington and their year of study. Although it was initially decided that 
no freshmen or sophomores be invited, a decision was made to invite the second semester 
sophomores to the information sessions, thereby providing them with the requisite information and 
inspiration to be a part of Pi Tau Sigma in their following semesters. 


In the Fall 2015 semester, 117 students were invited to join Texas Sigma Rho. Out of those, 
86 were seniors and 31 were juniors. In the Spring 2016 semester, 116 students were invited. In 
addition, 28 second-semester sophomores were also invited to the information sessions as way to 
garner interest in the organization. The invitees met ranking requirements established by Pi Tau 
Sigma and also have a GPA greater than 3.30 on a scale of 4.0.  


Several requirements were placed upon the candidates before they could be fully initiated 
as members into the Texas Sigma Rho chapter. The first requirement was to attend an 
informational session. Several info sessions were held each semester in order to inform the 
candidates what Pi Tau Sigma is, what the Texas Sigma Rho chapter does, and to answer any 
questions they may have. The information sessions also elaborated on the history of Pi Tau Sigma 
and the numerous opportunities that it has presented to all its members. Usually, plans for the 
upcoming semester are also discussed in these sessions along with plans for the national 
convention. These sessions were attended by the President, Vice President and some of the other 
officers depending upon their availability and the faculty advisor.  


Another requirement was for the candidates to take one of their engineering textbooks and 
have various professors in the Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering department sign the inside 
cover of the textbook. This requirement is a good experience for the candidates to familiarize 
themselves with their professors, and it has been a long-standing tradition of the Texas Sigma Rho 
Chapter.  


The Initiation Ceremony for our chapter typically takes place two weeks before final 
examinations and conducted according the Pi Tau Sigma guidelines. Two initiation ceremonies 
were held in the 2015-2016 year, one in the spring and one in the fall. The first ceremony was held 
December 10, 2015 where 7 candidates were officially initiated. The second ceremony was held 
April 29, 2016 where 10 candidates were officially initiated.  


Following the ceremony, it is customary to have a PTS Social or dinner at a local restaurant. 
All current members of the chapter are also invited to this social to meet and interact the new 
members. This practice, allows for a strong bond to form between the current members and the 
new members thereby creating a comfortable and fraternal environment.  
 
B. Chapter Activities  
 


The Texas Sigma Rho chapter participated in several activities during the 2015-2016 year. 
Texas Sigma Rho had a presence at many of the activities run by the College of Engineering as 







well as the Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering department. These include the College of 
Engineering Welcome Bash and the Explore MAE event for freshmen. At both of these events, 
Texas Sigma Rho had a table, poster, and informational materials to explain what Pi Tau Sigma 
was and what it meant to be a member. This community engagement helped spread awareness of 
the organization throughout campus.  


As a part of Engineering Week, Pi Tau Sigma officers built and programmed a Vex Robot 
as display item for the Pi Tau Sigma Table. The robot served as an attention getter to bring 
interested members to our table. The volunteers at the table would then tell interested students the 
benefits of the organization and why they should strive to join it. The robot was a Remote 
controlled robot programmed not to fall of the display table. The officers put forward an open 
challenge to students to try and drive the robot off the table. None of the students succeeded in 
doing so. This gadget garnered most interest from students in the age bracket of 13 – 18 years. 
Through the interactive nature of our display, the officers were able to spread the word about Pi 
Tau Sigma to numerous prospective engineering students. It was also a proud moment for us since 
despite there being numerous other displays for Engineering Week ranging from industry to other 
engineering organizations, it was the Pi Tau Sigma table that garnered the most interest. A picture 
of the robot is attached at the end of this report.  


Other activities include a designated Texas Sigma Rho officer attending the monthly 
Engineering Student Council meetings. Representing our organization at each of these meetings 
provided financial support to the organization.  


Texas Sigma Rho held three member meetings in the fall, and three in the spring. These 
meetings were held to facilitate the general business of the organization, including planning events, 
electing new officers, and informing the members of any necessary information. In the fall 
meeting, new officers were elected including the Vice-President, Treasurer, Engineering Student 
Council Representative, Secretary and Social Coordinator.   


Two officers of the Texas Sigma Rho chapter, the President and the Secretary attended the 
annual Pi Tau Sigma convention at the University South California, Los Angeles in the spring 
semester. Upon their return they presented a report detailing their experience at the convention and 
recommendations to improve the current Texas Sigma Rho chapter after talking to other members.  


Several members and officers of the Texas Sigma Rho chapter graduated in both the fall 
and spring of the 2014-2015 school year and a large majority chose to display their membership 
by wearing the traditional Pi Tau Sigma stole and chords during the graduation ceremony. 
 
C. Other 
 


This year, the Texas Sigma Rho chapter of Pi Tau Sigma participated in several university 
events, held various meetings, elected new officers, and attended the national Pi Tau Sigma 
convention. A total of 16 new members were inducted into the organization and several old 
members are returning to school the next academic school year. Moving forward, the Texas Sigma 
Rho chapter has a bright future ahead of it. It has the membership levels, participation, and funds 
to be able to hold more events, increase campus awareness, and give back to the university. This 
will allow the Texas Sigma Rho chapter to grow and prosper, while at the same time upholding 
the tradition and legacy of the Pi Tau Sigma honor society. 


 


 







D. Pictures 


 


Figure 1. Pi Tau Sigma Table at Engineering Week 2016 







  


Figure 2. Spring 2016 Initiation Ceremony 








FULL ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


2017-2018 


University of Texas at Arlington –TEXAS SIGMA RHO 


A. Initiations 


The initiation procedure was started by evaluating a list provided by the academic office, 
which included names, academic standing, GPA, and email addresses for each student in the 
mechanical engineering program.  Using this list, the top 1/4 and top 1/3 of juniors and seniors in 
their class, respectively, were selected as candidates.  These names were recorded and an email 
was sent, inviting them to an information session about Pi Tau Sigma.  At the info session, the 
membership ideals, benefits, and general information about of Pi Tau Sigma were discussed, and 
a date was set for the initiation ceremony (pending completion of the rituals).  On the night of the 
initiation, the rituals were upheld, and the ceremony did not begin until dues were paid and the 
signatures required were verified.  The ceremony was held in accordance with the initiation rules 
document available on the PTS National site.  Keys were distributed, and graduating seniors 
received their regalia.  The info session occurred on Friday, 27 April 2018, and the initiation 
ceremony followed on Wednesday, 2 May 2018.  In total there were 7 initiates. 


B. Chapter Activities 


Texas Sigma Rho participated in both the Engineering Welcome Bash and the Explore 
Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering activities, in September 2017.  The College of 
Engineering welcome bash is an event geared toward new and returning engineering students, 
and is used as a way to begin the semester in an exciting manner.  It is a way for the College of 
Engineering to greet engineering students upon returning or arriving to campus for the semester.  
Texas Sigma Rho was represented at the event, providing an info table to answer questions 
prospective initiates may have about the honorary society.  The Explore Mechanical and 
Aerospace Engineering activity is an event held to welcome new undergraduates to the program.  
Students are encouraged to come so that they may interface with professors, visit Engineering 
research and teaching labs, and join student organizations.  This event in particular is invite-only 
and restricted to new students.  Texas Sigma Rho was again well represented at this event, 
providing an info table, assistance with tours, and assistance in various labs during the event.  At 
the end of the semester (12 May 2018) the commencement ceremony was held for the college of 
engineering.  During this event, the graduating members of Texas Sigma Rho proudly 
represented Pi Tau Sigma by wearing the PTS stoles and cords. 








University of Texas at Arlington Texas Sigma Rho Annual Report 2018-2019 
 


2018-2019, Austin Smith - President 
 
During the fall 2018 semester, Texas Sigma Rho participated in both the Engineering Welcome 
Bash and the Explore Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering activities, in September 2018. The 
College of Engineering welcome bash is an event geared toward new and returning engineering 
students, and is used as a way to begin the semester in an exciting manner. It is a way for the 
College of Engineering to greet engineering students upon returning or arriving to campus for the 
semester. Texas Sigma Rho was represented at the event, providing an info table to answer 
questions prospective initiates may have about the fraternity. The Explore Mechanical and 
Aerospace Engineering activity is an event held to welcome new undergraduates to the program. 
Students are encouraged to come so that they may interface with professors, visit Engineering 
research and teaching labs, and join student organizations. This event in particular is invite-only 
and restricted to new students. Texas Sigma Rho was again well represented at this event by 
providing an info table to answer questions and talk to students about the fraternity. An initiation 
was held on December 4, 2018, and Texas Sigma Rho inducted seven new initiates. All of the 
initiates met the requirement of being in the top 25% of their academic class, only juniors and 
seniors. At the induction ceremony, a former Pi Tau Sigma alumni came and talked to the new 
initiates about how Pi Tau Sigma has helped her in her career. A welcome dinner was held the 
night of the induction. A makeup induction ceremony was held on December 13, 2018, and one 
more initiate was inducted. 
 
The spring 2019 semester kicked off with a general body meeting in order to determine the events 
that the members wanted to do for that semester. The members wanted to see a mix of professional 
development, social events, and community service. Texas Sigma Rho was able to send three 
officers to the Pi Tau Sigma 2019 National Convention at Colorado State University on February 
15-16. From the national convention, our officers were able to network with other Pi Tau Sigma 
chapters and ask what they did to get members involved. The University of Texas at Arlington has 
a career development center. In February, the chapter held a lunch and learn for the members. An 
associate from the career development center, came and gave a presentation about interview skills, 
and how to prepare for an interview, perform in an interview, and what to do after an interview. 
There were seven members present. Texas Sigma Rho participated in the University of Texas at 
Arlington College of Engineering E-Week. On February 21, Texas Sigma Rho provided an info 
table, and talked with students from the university and to high school students from the local high 
schools. Two game nights, in partnership with UTA’s ASME chapter, were held in March and 
April for the members. A movie night was held on April 5, 2019 for the members. Texas Sigma 
Rho planned on participating in the Big Event on April 6, 2019, however this event was cancelled 
due to inclement weather. The Big Event is a day of community service, where students can 
volunteer at local agencies in the Dallas-Fort Worth area. An initiation was held on April 26, 2019, 
and Texas Sigma Rho inducted eleven new initiates. All of the initiates met the requirement of 
being in the top 25% of their academic class, only juniors and seniors. A welcome dinner was held 
the night of the induction. An election was held to define leadership positions for the coming year, 
and we are proud to announce that James McQuade was selected to succeed Austin Smith as 
President of Pi Tau Sigma Texas Sigma Rho. James is heading into his senior year at UTA, and is 
readily anticipating his fulfillment of this honorable role. 








2019-2020 


Texas Sigma Rho 


Prepared By: James McQuade (Former Chapter President) 


A. Initiations 


During the fall semester of 2019, an initiation was held on December 6, 2019, and Texas Sigma 


Rho inducted six new initiates. All of the initiates met the requirement of being in the top 25% of 


their academic class, only juniors and seniors. A secondary initiation was held on December 10, 


2019 where six more initiates were inducted into the chapter. Pictures from the main initiation 


and the makeup initiation can be seen below. 


 
Figure 1. Picture with new initiates and officer members taken at the main initiation for the 


spring 2019 semester 


 


 
Figure 2. Picture taken at the fall 2019 makeup initiation 


 


During the spring semester of 2020, A virtual initiation was held on May 13, 2020, and Texas 


Sigma Rho inducted five new initiates. All of the initiates met the requirement of being in the top 







25% of their academic class, only juniors and seniors. Unfortunately, due to technical 


difficulties, the pictures taken for the spring semester initiation were lost but a picture of the 


virtual logbook that was accepted can be seen below. Please note, although no pictures of the 


inductees were sent to the national organization after the initiation, the national organization 


accepted what is shown below to ensure the chapter remains in good standing.  


 
Figure 2. picture of the virtual logbook that was sent after the initiation was performed 


 


B. Chapter Activities 


During the fall 2019 semester, Texas Sigma Rho participated in both the Engineering Welcome 


Bash and the Explore Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering activities, in September 2019. The 


College of Engineering welcome bash is an event geared toward new and returning engineering 


students and is used as a way to begin the semester in an exciting manner. It is a way for the 


College of Engineering to greet engineering students upon returning or arriving to campus for the 


semester. Texas Sigma Rho was represented at the event, providing an info table to answer any 


questions that prospective initiates may have about the fraternity. The Explore Mechanical and 


Aerospace Engineering activity is an event held to welcome new undergraduates to the program. 


Students are encouraged to come so that they may interface with professors, visit Engineering 


research and teaching labs, and join student organizations. This event in particular is invite-only 


and restricted to new students. Texas Sigma Rho was again well represented at this event by 


providing an info table to answer questions and talk to students about the fraternity. The chapter 


also hosted a volleyball/cookout social event for the members at the university recreation center. 


Many members attended where officers grilled hot dogs and hamburgers. Unfortunately, weather 


was poor all day and the sand volleyball courts were unusable. Instead of volleyball, the 







attending members decided to turn it into a basketball game. A fundraising event was also held 


on campus where the chapter sold grilled cheese sandwiches outside of the main engineering 


building. The fundraiser was very successful, and the chapter ran out of supplies before the end 


of the fundraiser. Unfortunately, pictures were not taken at every event, but the pictures that were 


taken at the events can be seen below. 


 


 
Figure 4. Image taken at the Explore MAE event with the president (James McQuade) 


representing the organization 


 
  







 
Figure 5. Picture taken at the end of the grilled cheese fundraiser with the members that 


volunteered for the event 


 


The spring 2020 semester kicked off with a general body meeting in order to determine the 


events that the members wanted to do for that semester. The members wanted to hold more 


social events and fundraisers but wanted to wait until the weather got a little but warmer since 


the event’s they wanted to have would be outdoor events. Texas Sigma Rho was able to send two 


officers to the Pi Tau Sigma 2020 National Convention at Colorado State University on January 


31st-Februry 1st. From the national convention, our officers were able to network with other Pi 


Tau Sigma chapters and ask what they did to get members involved. Due to the unfortunate 


circumstances of COVID-19, the school cancelled all in person events and the organization was 


not able to hold any social events virtually due to the student adjusting to virtual learning. Due to 


the unfortunate circumstances of COVID-19, there are no pictures of any members at events held 


at the university, but a picture with the president at RIT can be seen below. 







 
Figure 6. The president of the Texas Sigma Rho chapter posing with RIT’s mascot while at the 


PTS nation convention in Rochester, New York 


 


C. Other 


During the spring semester of 2020 initiation, an election was held to define leadership positions 


for the coming year, and we are proud to announce that Keerigan Rudd was selected to succeed 


James McQuade as President of Pi Tau Sigma Texas Sigma Rho for the upcoming scholastic. 


The former officers and Faculty Advisor firmly believe Keerigan is readily anticipating his 


fulfillment of this honorable role and will continue to ensure that the Texas Sigma Rho Chapter 


at the University of Texas at Arlington will thrive and grow. 





